
December 10 2020     
 
The Board of Supervisors of Pennsbury Township held a regular meeting on Thursday, December 10, 
2020 at 7 p.m. in the Township Building.  Present were Supervisors Fenton, Boyle and McIntyre by 
phone.  Also present were Solicitor Oeste and Manager Kathleen Howley.  The minutes of November 18, 
2020 were approved as submitted.   
 
Manager Kathleen Howley reported the following: 
 

1. The proposed Budget for 2021 was duly advertised for adoption at this meeting and posted at 
the township building as well as on the website.  There are no tax increases proposed and mils 
stay at 1.49.  It is a balance budget of $1,495,458.  With no further discussion the Board moved 
to adopt the budget.  A vote was taken and all were in favor.  The 2021 budget was passed. 

2. Ms. Howley stated the organizational meeting will be held on Monday, January 4, 2021 starting 
at 5 p.m. and the regularly scheduled January meeting will follow.  This will be advertised as well 
as a statement to check the township website the day of the meeting to see if it is in person or a 
virtual meeting.   

 
Road Master Dave Allen Report - Ms. Howley read the report.  The trucks are ready for winter weather.  
Road crew continues to trim trees, clear drains from recent rains and weather permitting, continue the 
drainage project on Hickory Hill Road.  The concrete pad for a new generator was poured and are 
waiting on PECO and R&D heating to run the gas line to the generator.   
 
Ms. Howley stated that Matt Houtmann is working on the release of the escrow for Parker Preserve 
which should be completed by the end of the month.   
 
Dennis Smith reported members discussed the Patel solar application at their last meeting on December 
3rd.  The decision to not support the application did not change and Mr. Smith listed the reason why.  
Their next meeting is December 15th at which time they will review the final plan for the Hall Subdivision 
as well as continue discussion on proposed amendments to the solar energy ordinance.  Their 
organizational meeting will be held on January 12, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
A bill list dated December 10, 2020 numbering 20100-20137 was submitted and approved by the Board.  
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.   
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Kathleen Howley 
Township Manager 


